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MONDAYS:  CHURCH & PARISH OFFICE ARE CLOSED 

PARISH OFFICE OPEN TUESDAY – FRIDAY  9.00 – 12.00  & 1.00 – 4.15    250.384.3884   Fax: 250.384.3664 
  

 SUNDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

  M 

   A 

   S 

   S 

 

Weekday  - 12.10 12.10 12.10 12.10 - 

Weekend 10.00  - - - - 5.00 

TRADITIONAL LATIN  12.00 - - - 9.00 - 

SPANISH   2
nd

 & Last Sunday of the month       2.00  - - - - - 

HUNGARIAN   1
st
 Sunday of the month       2.00 - - - - - 

       

ADORATION OF BLESSED SACRAMENT 
every Tuesday and 1

st
 Friday of the month 

- 10.00 - - 10.00 - 

ROSARY - 1
st
 Friday of the month  - 10:30 am - 11.00 11.30 11.30 11.30 - 

Devotion to MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP - - after Mass 12.10 - - - 

Devotion to INFANT JESUS OF PRAGUE - - - after Mass 12.10 - - 

CONFESSIONS: 1
st
 Sat. of every month 3:00- 4:00pm.    

Ring the bell and enter when GREEN light is ON.   
9:15am-

9:30am  

10:15 –    

11:30am  
11:00 – 11:45am 

11:00- 

11:45am 

10:15 – 

11:30am 
4:00-4:30pm 

BAPTISMS: To have your child baptized at Our Lady Queen of Parish, please call the Parish Office at least 3 months in advance to arrange  

an appointment with the Pastor. Parents are expected to participate in the Baptismal preparation course TBA.  

MARRIAGES: If you wish to have your marriage solemnized at Our Lady Queen of Peace Church, please call the office at least 6 months 

prior to the intended date as the preparation for this life commitment takes time, thought and considerable paper work. If you are not registered 

at Our Lady Queen of Peace parish have the documents prepared in your own Parish.   
The CWL: meets on the 2

nd
 Wed. 

of every month after Noon Mass  

PRESIDENT: ELSIE LAMBTON   

No meetings in July &August 

KNIGHTS of COLUMBUS – *meeting held at Our Lady Queen of Peace Community Centre  

*4
th

 Degree-3
rd

 Thurs. of the month - 7pm Contact: FAITHFUL NAVIGATOR: Michael O’Rielly - 250.477.8950 

3
rd

 Degree(Council 1256) -1
st
 Mon. & 2

nd
 Thurs. at 7.00 p.m. Grand Knight: Don Lambton - 250.995.1531 

IMPORTANT:   IN THE HOSPITAL? 

If you or family member is hospitalize or is going to the 

hospital and would like to be visited by your PARISH PRIEST, 

Please call the PARISH OFFICE to make this request.  

HOSPITAL EMERGENCY ONLY! 

After office hours including weekends, holidays or during the 

night, you can call: the Hospital Chaplain:   250.889.3761                       

     
 

 

KEEPING IN CONTACT: We extend our hands and hearts in Christian fellowship to you here, celebrating with us, whether long time 

residents or newly arrived in the Parish. We thank God that you are with us. If we may assist you, please fill out the form below and place 

in the collection basket or mail to the PARISH OFFICE (address on top) . THANK YOU. Please mark the proper BOX (below on the left side). 
 
    

             New Parishioner       
     

      Have moved here is new address 

          

            I am home-bound and would like  someone to visit me            
         

            I am going to be in the hospital, please call on me   

                          

 NAME:   ____________________________________________________ 

                                                                        

 ADDRESS: ____________________________________________________ 

 

 HOME …………….…….……..…  WORK ………..….………..…….  

                                       

 e-mail: ________________________________@_____________________ 

 SUNDAY DONATIONS can be done by using:  

boxed Sunday Envelopes or by automatic bank withdrawal. (The PARISH OFFICE can supply you with necessary documents). 
 

  

mailto:office@qop.ca


 

‘Legacies’ 
 

    Our Lady Queen of Peace acknowledges                 
 with gratitude past legacies which we use to   

 maintain the integrity of our Church. 

 

   Please include us in your ‘LAST WILL’,    

 how will we survive without it?       
         

   Legacies are a way of providing assurance    

 that the parish has income or savings in the   

 event of unforeseen emergencies. 

 

  The monthly ‘Building Fund and Collection’   

 pays for maintenance/replacement items.              
 

Baptism at Our Lady Queen of Peace 
To have your child Baptized at Our Lady Queen of Peace 

Church, you must call the office at least 3 months in 

advance to arrange an appointment with the Pastor. It 

is assumed that the family has Our Lady Queen of Peace 

parish connection and practices the faith by attending 

Sunday Mass on a weekly basis. You may meet with the 

Pastor and take the course even if your child has not yet 

been born. Parents are expected to participate in the 

Baptismal preparation. At least one Godparent or both 

must be baptized and confirmed and are practicing 

Catholics. Non-parishioners are required to have a 

Letter of Recommendation from your Pastor to have 

your child Baptized in our parish.  
 

Respect Life Ministry 
If you are expecting a child and are feeling confused; if 

you are thinking that there is no way out of this situation 

for you; if you want to talk to someone, call, text 

250.812.0087 email: respectlifem@gmail.com 
  

Please Note 
If you suffer from Celiac disease, we are able to offer a 

low-gluten Host. If you are interested, please come to the 

sacristy before Mass and inform the priest. 
 

Canada Day Dinner, Dance & Show 
Come and celebrate Canada’s multicultural heritage 

at St. Andrew’s High School Gym on Sat., July 2
nd

  

Doors open at 6 pm with dinner at 7 pm. Auction, 

Raffles & Prizes for the benefit of the Knights of 

Columbus Christian Refugee Relief Fund to support 

victims of persecution and genocide in the Middle 

East. Tickets $20 per person available from Oscar 

Perez at 778-265-00134 or 

operezdetagle@yahoo.com  -  No tickets at the door 
 

Vocation Live-In- Mission, B.C. 
Weekend of July 8 - 10, Vocation Live-In for boys or 

young men interested in the priesthood or the consecrated 

life, at the Seminary of Christ the King,  Contact: 

604.826.8715 - Fr. Mark Dumont, OSB For Vocations 

Awareness Committee Tel: 604-826-8975  Fax: 604-826-

8725 PO Box 3310 - Mission BC V2V 4J5 

 
 

 

 

MASS 

 

INTENTIONS 

For:    

Requested by: 

June 28 TUESDAY 

 

Jeannine Wauthy+ 

Yves Wauthy 

June 29 WEDNESDAY 

 

Frank Szy+ 

Maria Szy 

June 30 THURSDAY in  thanksgiving   

Yves Wauthy 

July 1  FRIDAY 

12:10pm   149
th

 Canada Day 

No Adoration - Mass Only 

Frank Szy+ 

Maria Szy 

July 2 

 

SATURDAY Ceferina Fernandez+ 

Erlinda Dignos 
 

July 5 TUESDAY  

July 6 WEDNESDAY Choose Life Society 

 

July 7 THURSDAY  

July 8 FRIDAY  

July 9 SATURDAY personal  intentions   

Augustina Manguerra 
 

 

Please remember the following persons who are ill 

in your prayers: Carly Eagan, Barbara Dunahee,     

Lucy Praud, Lorna Cue, Dina McGregor,                                

Ann VanNoordt, Lynn Wood, Agnes Berard,                     

Christine Stornebrink, Frank Domotor, Anneke McKay,            
 

Traditional Latin Mass for June & July 
Wed. June 29

th
-

 
9:00am: Feast of SS. Peter & Paul,        

                                           Apostles 

Fri. July 1
st
 – Mass cancelled on the statutory holiday 

Sat. July 2–10:00am: Visitation of the Blessed Virgin   

        and Joyous Mysteries of the Rosary will follow Mass 

Sun. July 3
rd

 – Noon: Seventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Wed. July 6
th

 – 9:00am: Votive Mass of St. Joseph,     

      Patron of Cananda. Devotions to St. Joseph after Mass 

Fri. July 8
th

 - 9:00am: Feast of St. Elizabeth, Queen of         

                                       Portugal 

Sun. July 10
th

 – Noon: Eighth Sunday after Pentecost  

Wed. July 13
th

 – 9:00am: Votive Mass of the  

                                             Precious Blood of July  

                             Litany of the Precious Blood after Mass 

Wed. July 15
th

 – 9:00am: Feast of St. Henry II, Holy   

                                            Roman Emperor 

Sun. July 17
th

 – Noon: Ninth Sunday after Pentecost 

Fri. 22
nd

 – 9:00am: Feast of St. Mary Magdalene,   

                                  Penitent 

Sun. July 24
th

 – Noon: Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Fri. July 29th – 9:00am: Feast of St. Martha 

Sun. July 31
st
-Noon: Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Aug. 1
st
-6

th
: possible daily Masses of a priest of the    

                     Fraternity of St. Peter: likely 10:00am on the 

                     Sat. otherwise, 9:00am
 
 

                               



 

“Knights of Columbus Canada Day 

Multicultural Festival” 
Knights of Columbus Bishop Demers Assembly in 

Victoria invites you to its “2016 Canada Day 

Multicultural Festival: Dinner, Show and Dance” to be 

held on July 2
nd

 Sat. at St. Andrew’s High School 

Gymnasium, 880 McKenzie Ave., Victoria. Tickets are 

$20.00 each and includes Canadian and ethnic foods, 

international singing & dance performing groups, voice 

auction & public dancing to music from the 50’s & 60’s. 

Contact your Knights of Columbus Council officers or 

phone 778-265-0013 for tickets. Doors open at 6:00 

p.m.; no tickets at the door; there will be a cash bar.  50% 

of the profits will go to aid the Knights of Columbus 

Christian Relief Fund for victims of persecution and 

genocide in the Middle East.   
 

Ordination to Diaconate 
Mr. Michael Tinh Tran, a seminarian for the Diocese of 

Victoria, presently in formation at St. Peter’s Seminary in 

London, Ontario, will be ordained to the Order of 

Deacon on Friday, July 8th, 2016 at 6:30 pm at Christ 

the King Parish in Courtenay. A reception in the parish 

hall will follow, and all are welcome to attend the Mass 

and celebration.   

Come and Be! 
A Vocations Awareness Retreat at Our Lady of the 

Rosary Parish on July 9-10. Have you ever thought you 

might like to be a priest or sister? The Diocesan Vocations 

Committee invites graduates of Grade 10 and up for an 

overnight retreat. Come meet our seminarians, religious 

sisters, brothers and priests for a fun, prayerful and 

faithful time of fellowship. There is no cost to attend. 

Register online at EventBrite.com: Come and Be! For 

more information, email:  Fr. Dean Henderson: 

catholic@uvic.ca 

 

Summer Day Camp 
For 12 to 17 year olds, July 11 to 15, 9am - 2pm at  

Our Lady of the Rosary Parish, 798  Goldstream  Ave.  

Email: olor@shaw.ca or call 250-478-3482. Learn to 

defend the faith, Catholicism and have fun. Cost is $70. 
 

Roman Catholic Diocese of Victoria 

                 Jawl & Bundon Barristers & Solicitors 
Bursary 

The Diocese of Victoria is pleased to announce the 

Jawl & Bundon $2,500 Bursary for a graduating 

Catholic student in the Diocese of Victoria. 

Criteria 

• A grade 12 Catholic student from the Diocese of    

  Victoria 

• Acceptance in a post-secondary institution 

• Demonstration of good citizenship 

• Preference will be given to students who live   

   outside Greater Victoria & Nanaimo 

 
 

 

• Preference will be given to First Nations students 

Items to Complete & Submit 

• Jawl & Bundon, Barristers & Solicitors, Bursary    

  Application form 

• Recommendation from your parish priest 

• Certification of post-secondary acceptance or  

   registration 

• An application letter explaining how you meet the  

  criteria, including: 

• your community involvement and service activities 

• your accomplishments, awards and relevant   

   activities 

• your post-secondary plans 

• a brief explanation of your (or your family’s)   

  financial needs  

Please submit the above by July 15, 2016 to: 

Diocese of Victoria - 1 – 4044 Nelthorpe Street,  

Victoria, BC V8X 2A1 Application forms and information 

on the Bursary are available on our website at: 

www.rcdvictoria.org/bursaries.php or contacting the  

Diocese of Victoria at (250) 479-1331 
 

Cathedral Bible Camp 
St. Andrew’s summer camp will take place July 18 to the 

22 at St. Andrew's High school. This camp runs from 

9:00 to 4:00 each day with an extra hour of care before 

and after at no extra charge. We provide T-shirts, snacks 

and plenty of opportunity for activity. We will have 

two field trips and will be taking Wilson transportation to 

transport the children. Camp is faith based and open to 

children from the ages of 4 to 12. The cost of camp is 

$50.00/child, to register please call the Cathedral office at  

250-388-5571 or standrewscathedral@gmail.com  
 

St. Andrew’s Regional High School 
Applications are being accepted for Grades 8-12   

Please contact the school office for more information  

or to book a tour.  250-479-1414. Andrew J. Keleher,  

Principal, St. Andrew’s Regional High School 
 

St. Andrew’s Regional High School 
The following positions are available:  

1. Two Part-time Certified Educational Assistants   

2. School Counsellor/Academic Advisor 

Application forms and details are posted on 

http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php 

Thank you, Mary Carmichael, Executive Assistant 

Island Catholic Schools - mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca 

250-727-6893 or 250-727-6879 (fax) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
St. Patrick’s Church in Oak Bay has a Eucharistic 

Chapel that is available day and night (24 / 7).  The chapel 

can be accessed through the Parish Centre between 8:00 

a.m. and 4:00 p.m. from Monday to Friday.  For visits 

after office hours, a person must register with the parish 

office (250-592-7391)  to be assigned a code which will 

allow entry through the door at the back of the church.  

Access to the back of the church is from Carrick Street." 

 
 

mailto:catholic@uvic.ca
http://www.rcdvictoria.org/bursaries.php
mailto:standrewscathedral@gmail.com
http://cisdv.bc.ca/employment-opportunities.php
mailto:mcarmichael@cisdv.bc.ca


 

Diocesan Family Conference 
IMPORTANT FAMILY CONFERENCE UPDATE: 

Sadly, our dear Fr Clair has taken ill and will not be able 

to join us at our Diocesan Family Conference this Aug 12-

14. The good news is, God has promptly answered our 

prayers, and has given us a new keynote speaker, Sister 

John Mary Sullivan FSE, from the Office of Life, 

Marriage and Family for the Archdiocese of 

Vancouver. Sister Sullivan, a graduate of the John Paul II 

Institute for Studies on Marriage and the Family in 

Washington, D.C., worked as a family therapist for eight 

years. As a Franciscan Sister of the Eucharist, she is 

passionate about all things family; marriage preparation, 

fertility awareness and natural family planning, personal 

formation, marriage enrichment, and parenting. We are 

thrilled and excited to have her join us and we know you 

and your family will be richly blessed by her story.  

Bishop Gary, Fr Stephen Paine and Fr Dean 

Henderson will join us too as we pray, play and deepen 

our family relationships on the beautiful shores of 

Nanoose Bay. To register please go to rcd.victoria.org 

For more information email reine_and_ian@hotmail.com  
 

Monastery of the Poor Clare in Duncan 
Parishioners are invited to join Perlita for the Feast 

Of St. Clare to the Monastery of the Poor Clare in 

Duncan, B.C. on August 13, 2016.  This is a first 

come first serve basis.  Only 47 seats available, for 

more information or to reserve your seat please call 

250-294-3175 or 250-598-1247, e-mail 

pamaranperlita@gmail.com   
 

  "The Western Canadian Association of   

    Catholic Youth Ministry (WCACYM)” 
Will be offering a summer seminar in Youth 

Ministry, three courses will be offered in the week of 

August 15-21, 2016 in Saskatoon. Bursaries are 

available. For more information, contact the 

Diocesan Youth Office at 250-479-1331 or email 

Kelly Bourke at kbourke@rcdvictoria.org 
 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Centennial Retreat 
Join us in a prayerful celebration of 100 years of 

service on Vancouver Island. Sat. Sept. 10
th 

- Sun. 

Sept. 11
th

, 2016 – Bethlehem Retreat Centre, 

Nanaimo, BC Cost: $150. (Early Bird, $130 until 

June 30
th

) Commuter: $94 Retreat Directors: Fr. John 

Brioux OMI, Fr. Jim Bekkema, SSVP Chaplain For 

more information & registration: 250.727.0007     
 

“Our Place” Request 

Summer’s here! Donations of hats, sunscreen, 

and socks help in the heat! Donations can be dropped 

off at 919 Pandora at our front reception desk. 

Men’s Shoes Needed! Spending all day on your feet 

takes a toll on shoes (and socks!) Summer seems to  

 
 

 

be already here, and we are in severe need of MEN’S 

SHOES for the season. We especially need difficult 

to find sizes like sizes 12, 13 and 14.  Donations can 

be dropped off at 919 Pandora at our front reception 

desk. 

Support the Artists at ‘Our Place’ by 

Donating Art Supplies 

Do you have any new or gently used art supplies, 

especially wood carving tools, sitting unused in a 

closet?  Many of our family members are very 

talented artists but lack the supplies to create their 

projects. Please drop off your art supplies at 

Reception at Our Place 919 Pandora Ave. There are 

also opportunities for community artists to share their 

knowledge with budding young artists at Choices 

interested in developing new skills. Phone Patricia 

for program volunteer opportunities 250-388-7112 

ext. 263 
 

Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops 
The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops has 

revised its Euthanasia and Assisted Suicide webpage 

to centralize resources from several organizations and 

dioceses across Canada, you can access their page in 

two ways diocesan homepage: www.rcdvictoria.org 

or directly on the CCCB site: 

http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-

and-assisted-suicide 
 

Models of Mercy 
by Tom Hoopes, Register Correspondent 
 

In the year of Mercy it seems appropriate to reflect on 

Mercy and this article based on the Readings from  

Sunday (June 12th) offers great insights.  

Readings: 2 Samuel 12:7-10, 13; Psalm 32:1-2, 5, 7, 11; 

Galatians 2:16, 19-21; Luke 7:36-8:3 or 7:36-50 

David, a model of repentance  

Too often, we respond with defensiveness and 

rationalization when we are confronted by our sin, 

proudly refusing to admit we are wrong. When David is 

confronted by the prophet Nathan today, he responds with 

repentance. “I have sinned against the Lord,” he says, 

boldly and clearly. God responds the way he always does 

to honest repentance: 

“The Lord on his part has forgiven your sin,” says Nathan. 

“You shall not die.” Today’s Psalm captures the stages of 

David’s repentance: the straightforward admission of fault 

(“I acknowledged my sin to you; my guilt I covered not”); 

total forgiveness from God (“You took away the guilt of 

my sin”); and euphoric joy at freedom from sin (“With 

glad cries of freedom, you will ring me round”). All of 

this is available to each of us.  

Jesus Christ, the model of forgiveness 

Jesus in today’s Gospel is dining with a Pharisee when a 

weeping woman bathes his feet with costly ointment in an 

elegant alabaster jar. He reveals why the woman is 

behaving this way: He has forgiven her many sins. 
 

mailto:pamaranperlita@gmail.com
mailto:kbourke@rcdvictoria.org
http://www.rcdvictoria.org/
http://www.cccb.ca/site/eng/media-room/euthanasia-and-assisted-suicide
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He compares himself to a creditor faced with a debtor who 

owes nearly two years’ of wages. 

When he gives the creditor’s reason for forgiving the 

huge debt, he reveals the divine logic of God’s mercy: 

“Since they were unable to repay the debt, he forgave it.” 

The Pharisee at dinner defines the woman by her sin and 

dismisses her; to him, she is helplessly trapped in her sin. 

Jesus refuses to condemn the woman. Instead, he frees her 

from her trap and finds a way for her to go forward in her 

life. 

She cannot pay her debt, so he takes the loss on himself. 

The sinful woman, a model of worship 

This is one of several women whom Jesus puts forth as a 

model of the Christian life. “When I entered your house, 

you did not give me water for my feet, but she has bathed 

them with her tears,” he says. “You did not give me a kiss, 

but she has not ceased kissing my feet since the time I 

entered.” The Catechism treats her behavior as a model, 

too. “Contemplative prayer is the prayer of the child of 

God, of the forgiven sinner who agrees to welcome the 

love by which he is loved and who wants to respond to it 

by loving even more,” the Catechism says (2712).  

The forgiveness we receive should inspire us to prostrate 

ourselves at Christ’s feet, too, and pour out all our 

energies on the God who has freed us: It should lead us to 

worship. 

Paul, a model of the life of grace 

This is part of his story in the second chapter of Galatians, 

describing his movement from a sinful life persecuting the 

Church to his conversion and new life in Christ. He 

describes that new life: “Christ lives in me,” and “I live by 

faith in the Son of God, who has loved me and given 

himself up for me.” 

He calls this being “justified.” Vacation Bible schools 

often describe being “justified” as living “just as if I’d” 

never sinned. Paul is not justified in some automatic way 

by external observances;  

like David and the sinful woman, he is justified by grace 

feely given by Jesus. His forgiveness leads to a new life in 

God. 

In this Year of Mercy, we all have the opportunity to be 

set free by Jesus, thank him for paying our debt and 

receive the grace to live as if we had never sinned at all. 
 

St. Andrew’s Regional High School 
Congratulations to all of our student athletes who were 

recognized last week at our Sports Awards Night.  To 

balance the academic life of a student with extra-

curricular pursuits such as school sports requires much 

discipline and good time management.  Well done, 

students.  Thank you also to outgoing Athletic Director, 

and Master of Ceremonies for the evening, Mr. Kevin 

Mennie.  Kevin is leaving St. Andrew’s after 10 years of 

service and we wish him well in his new position. We 

look forward to the Academic Awards Night next week 

when more students will be recognized for their academic 

achievements over the course of the school year.   

 

 

 

 

We will be presenting a number of scholarships and 

bursaries that evening to commemorate the many 

successes of our students. 

Next week is a time of celebration for the Class of 2016.  

On Tuesday, June 28
th
, we hold our Graduation Mass and 

Commissioning Ceremony.  To the Class of 2016, I am 

exceptionally proud of all of you for reaching this 

milestone.  Please enjoy this time with family and friends.  

I wish you a life of happiness and I extend the invitation 

for you to visit us at any time.  Welcome to the St. 

Andrew’s alumni.  We couldn’t be more excited for you.  

Congratulations! 

Thank you to the following staff members who are 

leaving St. Andrew’s at the end of this school year:  the 

aforementioned Mr. Kevin Mennie, Mrs. Cori Brandt, 

Mrs. Allison Ker, Mr. Brian Devenport, Mrs. Sherri 

MacNeil, and Mr. Blake Andison.  Thank you for all of 

your hard work and for everything you have done to 

support the students of St. Andrew’s Regional High.  I 

would also like to thank our police liaison officer, 

Constable Paul Egli, who is also leaving us this year.  All 

of these terrific people have helped the heart of St. 

Andrew’s beat and I wish them well in the years ahead. 

Finally, I would like to say thank you to Ms. Marianne 

Spanier who is retiring from teaching after 30 years, 27 at 

St. Andrew’s.  Ms. Spanier has helped countless students 

blossom into artists and has instilled in them a love of art 

and a desire to be creative.    Marianne has touched many 

lives at St. Andrew’s and though we are sad to see her 

leave, we all know she will enjoy retirement and visit 

often. To the entire student body, to you the parents, and 

to the staff of St. Andrew’s Regional High School, I wish 

you a blessed summer with God’s love shining down upon 

you.  Have a safe and splendid vacation. 

Yours in Christ,  Andrew J. Keleher, Principal     

St. Andrew’s Regional High School 
 

EWTN Needs Media Missionaries! 
Has EWTN Global Catholic Network impacted your 

life? Would you like to tell others about Christ and His 

Church with EWTN?  If so, become an EWTN Media 

Missionary right where you are and make your parish, 

community, family, and friends aware of EWTN as the 

best source for Catholic television, radio, online and print 

resources. To learn more, go to: 

www.ewtnmissionaries.com or call us 205-795-5771 
Yours in Christ, 

Sarah Du Broy – EWTN - www.ewtn.com 

Regional Marketing Manager of Canada 

Email: sdubroy@ewtn.com       Cell: 613-915-0972    
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ADVERTISE: We are in search of a Volunteer  

Coordinator to canvass business groups from the general   

public or from our own parishioners to advertise in our  

Bulletins. Interested please call 384-3884, or email: 

office@qop.ca We appreciate the support of these sponsors. 

Please support them: 

 
              

                 McCall Bros.                 
                {Funeral Directors}   
 Victoria’s Only Locally Owned Memorial Chapel      

 Offering Funeral Pre-Planning 

                  www.mccallbros.com   

 1400 Vancouver St.     Phone: (250) 385-4465 

 Victoria, B.C.               Fax:    (250) 385-6792      

          

                HATLEY  
               MEMORIAL GARDENS & CREMATORIUM                  
                                Planning Today For Tomorrow 

 

                 Suzanne Butterfield (Divisional Manager) 

  

Ph:(250) 478-1754                                 Fax: (250) 478-7639 

                        sbutterfield@hatleymemorial.ca 

 

               2050 Sooke Road, Victoria, B.C. V9B 1W3 

 

            “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

                 SANDS 
      FUNERAL CHAPELS 

             CREMATION AND RECEPTION CENTRE  

     FREE CONSULATIONS – PAYMENT PLAN 

           COMPLETE RANGE OF SERVICES   

                Chris A. Benesch (Manager) 

 

1803 Quadra Street                            317 Goldstream Ave. 

 (250) 388-5155                                     (250) 478-3821 

 

             “A Division of Arbor Memorial Services Inc.” 
 

 

 

    
 
 

 

Diocesan Website 
Bishop Gary will be doing a series of videos during the 

Jubilee Year of Mercy, each filmed in a location where the 

mercy of God meets the people of God.  

Website: www.rcdvictoria.org 
 

 

      
 

 

Marian Pilgrimage-Spain, Portugal and France 

Fr. Stephen Paine will be leading a pilgrimage to 

the Marian Shrines of Europe, Sept. 24 to Oct. 7, 

2016.  The pilgrimage will begin in Madrid, and go 

on to Avila, Fatima, Santiago de Compostela, 

Burgos, Lourdes, Barcelona, Montserrat, Saragossa, 

before returning to Madrid.  Please visit 

http://www.sampaguitatravel.com, or contact 

Priscilla toll-free at 1-888-874-9533 
 

Pilgrimage to Guadalupe - October 17-23, 2016 

Join us as we visit the places where evil was conquered 

under the mantle of the Blessed Virgin Mary!  Experience 

the gorgeous colonial city of Puebla. Visit the largest 

pyramid in the world in Cholula.  Visit the amazing St. 

Michael’s Miracle and Our Lady of Ocotlan.  

Experience all the beautiful and cultural places of the new 

world’s largest city, Mexico City, including the home of 

St. Juan Diego, the remains of Blessed Miguel Pro,  

ancient Teotihuacan, the canals of Xochimilco, the 

churches of Coyoacan, and of course, visit twice the 

Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe. All travel, 

accommodation, and most meals provided. Price: $3100   

Chaplain: Fr. John Laszczyk, Rector, St Andrew’s 

Cathedral & Vicar General, Diocese of Victoria.   

Tour Leader & Contact for Itinerary & Details:   

Denise Buckley - two-bucks@shaw.ca or 250-339-1807   

And if you wish, extend your stay in Mexico to Puerto 

Vallarta staying at the all-inclusive Royal Decameron 

Resort until Sat. Oct. 29. The price of $695.00 per person 

includes airfare from Mexico City to Puerto Vallarta, 

airport transfers, accommodations, all meals, all 

drinks, nightly entertainment and return flights to either 

Victoria or Comox. 
 

Piano Lessons! 
Queen of Peace, Music Director Helen Krauch, 

offering piano lessons in your own home all ages and 

levels - Contact: 778-922-3684  

Email: krauchenator@gmail.com 
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